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Joel Fleekop, Rabbi 

Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret., 

President 

N. William Schwartz, 

Rabbi Emeritus 

High Holy Day Worship Schedule 

Rosh Hashanah 

Wednesday, September 24 

Service  8:00 p.m. 

Thursday September 25 

Service 10:00 a.m. 

Luncheon sponsored by Dr. Steve and 

Renee Eilen 

1:00 p.m. 

Family Service and Tashlich  

at Pensacola Welcome Center, Wayside 

Park  2:30 pm 

  

Shabbat Shuvah  

Friday, September 26  

7:00 p.m. 

  

Kever Avoth  

Sunday, September 28 

Service at Temple Beth El Cemetery  

1:00 p.m. 

Yom Kippur 

Friday, October 3 

Kol Nidre  8:00 p.m. 

Saturday, October 4 

Morning Service 10:00 a.m. 

Afternoon Discussion1:00 p.m. 

Family Service  2:00 p.m. 

Afternoon Service 2:45 p.m. 

Yizkor  4:30 p.m. 

Ne’ilah/Concluding Service 5:30 p.m. 

Break the Fast  6:30 p.m. 

 

Sukkot 

Friday, October 10 

Shabbat Under the Stars  6:00 p.m. 

 

Simchat Torah 

Wednesday, October 15 

Dinner, 6:00 p.m. 

Services and Celebration, 6:45 p.m. 

 

"And in the  

seventh month, on 

the first of the 

month (aleph 

Tishrei or Rosh 

Hashanah), there 

shall be for you a 

convocation to the 

Sanctuary; you must 

not do any service 

work."  

 

Congregational Meeting Planned  

Sunday, September 14 
 
There will be a congregational meeting to 

vote on the Rabbi’s contract renewal on 

Sunday 9/14 at 5:30 PM followed by dinner 

at 6 PM.  

 
Please RSVP for the dinner to Kathy Smith, 

438-3321, by Tuesday September 9th.   

 
Please watch for additional information in 

your e-mail. 



 

Sins that Sleep with the 

Fishes 
 

Beautiful music, poetic read-

ings, and the powerful imagery 
of the holiday prayers are all 

part of what makes the High 

Holy Days so special. Fittingly, 

it is these elements that domi-

nate our Rosh Hashanah and 

Yom Kippur observance. But 

in addition to these “high ex-

pressions” of religion, our 

tradition recognizes that there 

is also a need, in our holiday 
observance, for something 

tangible. 
 

It is perhaps from this aware-

ness that the custom of Tash-

lich developed. Tashlich, which 

means to “cast away” is a brief 

ritual whose central element 

involves throwing an object, 

traditionally bread, into a body 

of water. The object, which is 

carried away or sinks into the  
water, is a metaphor for the 

sins we hope to cast away 

during the High Holy Days 

through the work of teshuvah, 

repentance. Tashlich is tradi-

tionally held on Rosh Hasha-

nah afternoon. 
 

The ritual of Tashlich, as well 

as its name, are derived from 

the closing verses in the Book 

of Micah. Depicting a compas-
sionate and forgiving God, 

Micah 7:18-20 describes the 

casting of sins into the depths 

of the sea. 
 

Unlike many other aspects of 

our High Holy Day obser-

vance, Tashlich is mentioned in 

neither the Mishnah nor Tal-

mud, and likely developed as 

an Ashkenazic folk tradition 
during the Middle Ages. Theo-

dore Gaster, a scholar of com-

parative religion and mythol-

ogy suggests Tashlich may be a 

Jewish adaptation of the super-

stitious practice of “throwing 

sops to the spirits of rivers on 

critical days of the year. 

From the Rabbi 

Tashlich 

Wayside Park 

Thursday, 

September 25 

2:30 pm 
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Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

Perhaps because of its folk ori-

gins, the custom of Tashlich was 

met with early rabbinic opposi-

tion. In fact, the first mention of 

Tashlich in rabbinic literature, 
found in Jacob Molin’s Sefer 

Maharal, is a diatribe against the 

custom. Still today, a number of 

Haredi or Ultra Orthodox Jews 

object to the ritual.  
 

Despite its critics, Tashlich 

proved widely popular and so 

most rabbis directed their ener-

gies not toward eliminating the 

ritual but rather to imbuing it 

with meaning.  
 

As Tashlich is traditionally held 

at the banks of a natural body 

of water, many rabbinic teach-

ings make metaphoric use of 

the fish that reside in the river, 

lake, or ocean. These include 

the notion that fish, which are 

without eyelids, represent 

God’s ever-watchful eye and 

that just as fish are dependent 
on water, so too are Jews de-

pendent on God and Torah. 

Another popular teaching, 

based on a verse from Ecclesi-

astes, explains that just as fish 

are liable to fall for bait or be 

caught in a net, so too must we 

be vigilant not to be tricked by 

temptation or caught in the net 

of sin. 
 

Today Tashlich, which was 
spread by Kabbalists in the 16th 

century to Sephardic and Miz-

rachi Jews, is practiced by Jew-

ish communities around the 

world. The propagation of this 

folk tradition has spurred many 

unique modifications. In Jerusa-

lem, where there is an absence 

of rivers and lakes, Tashlich is 

held at a well. It was the cus-

tom of Kurdish Jews to cast not 
bread but rather themselves 

into the water as a way of re-

moving their sins. Jews in New 

York line the bridges to toss 

their sins into the rivers below. 

And in recent years, members 

Israel Trip Interest and               

Informational Meeting 

September 10, 6:30 pm 

 

Temple Beth El is going to Israel 

March 12-22, 2015 and we want 

you to join us!! As part of our 

“Best of Israel” tour we will visit 

Jerusalem, the Dead Sea, Tel 

Aviv, Haifa, Tsfat, Tiberias, and 

many other great Israeli destina-

tions. Led by Rabbi Joel and           

Andrea Fleekop, we will tour via 

luxury bus, accompanied by a 

licensed tour guide. We are part-

nering with ARZA World Travel 

to create an Israel experience 

customized for our participants 

and so need your input. If you are 

planning to travel with Temple 
Beth El this March or want to 

learn more about the Israel trip – 

please join us on September 10 

for a special "informational 

meeting”. The meeting begins at 

6:30 pm and Israeli themed 

snacks will be served. Additional 

information, including preliminary 

pricing and sample itinerary, is 

available on the Temple website: 

www.templebethelofpensacola.org. If 

you are unable to attend the 

September 10 meeting but want 
to learn more, please contact  

Rabbi Joel at 850-438-3321 or 
rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org. 

of Temple Israel of Hollywood, 

California have adopted the 

custom of inscribing their sins 

on a wall of sand at the beach, 

and watching as they are erased 
by the crashing waves. 
 

Whether Tashlich is a long 

standing part of your High Holy 

Day observances or something 

you only recently learned about, 

I encourage you to join us this 

year. I think you will discover 

this unique tradition to be fun 

and meaningful way to top off 

your Rosh Hashanah celebra-

tion. 
 

Rabbi Joel 



I am very pleased to report to 

you that on Thursday evening 

August 21st your Board ap-

proved a new five year con-
tract with Rabbi Joel. His cur-

rent contract is a one year 

extension of his first contract 

with the congregation and His 
current contract ends on June 

30, 2015.  The new contract 

will begin on 1 July 2015. 

The Board’s unanimous vote 
was a reflection of the joy and 

satisfaction of the congrega-

tion on the performance and 

humanity of Rabbi Joel. I can-
not tell you how many people 

in the greater Pensacola com-

munity have told me their 

experiences in dealing with 
Rabbi Joel. The comments are 

both laudatory and sincere.  

 

As required by our bylaws, 
our next step will be for me 

to call for a congregational 

meeting for the sole purpose 
of electing Rabbi Joel to a five 

year term as our Rabbi. The 

meeting will be on Sunday, 

September 14, 2015 at 5:30 
pm in the Max L Bear Audito-

rium. We will have dinner at 

6:00 pm following the meeting 

to honor Rabbi Joel and his 
family. I encourage every con-

gregant to attend this meeting. 

Please remember to RSVP to 

Kathy Smith (438-3321) for 
the dinner by September 9th.  

 

A special thank you to           

Deborah Buchalter for her 
service on the Board of Direc-

tors. We appreciate her vol-

unteerism and know she will 

continue active involvement 
with Temple Beth El. Please 

welcome our newest Board 

member, Zvi Salpeter who 
was elected in May, took of-

fice in July, and will serve the 

congregation for the next two 

years.  

We are approaching the 

High Holy Days in late Sep-

tember this year with a new 

joy. Our School for Jewish 
Living is alive, well and grow-

ing under the directorship of 

Andrea Fleekop. As soon as 

the High Holy Days have 
ended, we can expect to 

begin the construction on 

our new campus renovation. 

In the coming month there 
will be a more detailed de-

scription of the renovation 

from the renovation commit-

tee. While our current dona-
tions will pay for the basic 

construction, the finishing 

and details remain somewhat 

elusive because they will be 
based upon your generosity. 

To those congregants who 

believe that the collection of 

funds to support the renova-
tion is over, you’re mistaken! 

One of the fundamental 

premises of Tzedakah is that 
you give for the greater 

good, as much as you can 

afford. We need all of our 

congregants to donate to 
this renovation of our Tem-

ple campus. To all those who 

have already given, we 

deeply appreciate your ac-
knowledgement that this 

renovation will go far to 

insuring the continuation of 

Judaism here in the greater 
Pensacola area. At the bot-

tom of all our efforts is a 

desire to create an accessible 

and welcoming campus for 
our current and future Tem-

ple congregation.  

 

L’shalom,  
 

Fred  
 

  

 

 

 

From the President 
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Capt. Fred Levin 

USN, Ret. 

“As soon as the 

High Holy Days 

have ended, we can 

expect to begin the 

construction on 

our new campus 

renovation.”  

Temple Beth El Cemetery  

Perpetual Care Fees 

 

Temple Beth El does not have 

a “burial fee”. Instead, the 

bylaws adopt a system based 

on a Perpetual Care 

Fee.   According to the by-

laws, Article VIII Section 2e, 

the Perpetual Care Fund must 

produce sufficient earnings to 

cover all expenses associated 

with operating and maintaining 

the Temple Beth El cemetery. 

Based on the need to increase 

fees to cover the costs, the 

Board of Directors approved 

the following fees to become 

effective Jan. 1, 2015.   

 

Regular Members if purchased 

prior to death:  $3000 

Regular Members if purchased 

after death: Perpetual Care 

Fee plus 50% =  $4500 

Non-Members but eligible for 

Regular Membership: Perpet-

ual Care Fee plus 150% = 

$7500 

 

Each subscription to the Per-

petual Care Fund shall cover 

one gravesite.  This does not 

affect previously purchased 

Perpetual Care, including 

those covering lots, rather 

than individual gravesites.  The 

Perpetual Care Fee may be 

paid “in full” or in installments 

over a period of time not ex-

ceeding five years provided 

the initial installment is not 

less than 20% of the total Per-

petual Care Fee. 

 

For more information please 

contact Janet Kahn, Vice 

President at 

jskahn1@gmail.com or (850) 

566-2873. 



Shalom, everybody! Sisterhood 

already hit the ground running 

with a first for us – a luncheon 

in August. We had a great 

turnout, and everyone really 

enjoyed Charlene Mauro, Di-

rector, Navarre Beach Marine 

Science Station, and the live sea 

creatures she brought. Thanks 

to Pat Braunstien and Andrea 
Fleekop for a wonderful kickoff 

program. 

 

September brings another spe-

cial luncheon – we will meet 

during religion school on Sun-

day, September 21 at 11:00 for 

a program, service project, and 

box lunch to celebrate our 

children’s education. Look for 

your invitation to this unique 

event.  

 

The remainder of the year we 

will be having new and exciting 

programs off-site due to our 

(yay!!) Temple renovations. 

We will meet at So Go Gour-

met,  Ever’man’s & the Pensa-

cola Yacht Club; we will have a 

Sukkot celebration and wine 

tasting at Rabbi and Andrea’s 

home sukkah; there will be 

a  roadtrip to Alabama for the 

Jewish Film Festival and even a 

tea to celebrate Jewish women. 

We need (want?) you all to 

come and have a great time, to 

learn, and to make friends.  

 

And we need you to become 

involved with break the fast, 

mitzvah caring, Oneg Shabbats, 

Passover Seder...anything that 

interests you. Join all of your 

sisters at TBE and create a 

bond that will last a lifetime. 

 

Happy, healthy new year to 

you and your families and 
friends. Sisterhood looks for-

ward to  
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

Sisterhood has 

Jewish wall 

calendars for sale 

for $5 each.  

They have the  

holidays and times 

of sun down on 

them. Contact 

Marty Lisner for 

information or to 

purchase. 

Kitchen Kibbitz  
by Janet Schilling 
 

This year, as in years past, our 

dear friends from Germany will 

be visiting during the holidays. 

We have shared this visit for 

twenty years.  And we have 

become as close as family.  

Though not of the Jewish faith, 

they embrace our customs and 

enjoy the traditional culinary 

delights of this season.  Last 

year, due to health concerns, 

they were not able to make the 

trip, so we are looking forward 

to this visit with great excite-

ment.  I have been thinking of 

many things to cook for us, 

though they are both very 

health conscious and lean to-

ward a Mediterranean diet.  We 

visit Joe Patti’s daily!  As they 

will be arriving while we are at 

Erev Rosh Hashanah services, I 

plan to leave a treat for them to 

eat when they get in from the 

airport - something familiar 

with a Southern twist.  Wishing 

you all a very Happy New Year 

and the blessing of friends. 

 

September Sponsors 
 

Flowers 
Sep. 5 Bennie Baker 

Sep. 12 Helene and Rick 

 Leonard 

Sep. 19 Deborah and Jeff  

 Buchalter 

Sep. 24 Janet and Chuck Kahn 

Sep. 26 Janet and Chuck Kahn 
 

Onegs 

Sep. 5 Pot Luck Dinner 

Sep. 12 Hynda Rome 

Sep. 19 Cindy Gross 

Sep. 26 Available 

Contact Information for  

Dale and Frank Silver 
 

Please use the following  
address until our new home is fin-

ished in November.  

 
Dr. & Mrs. Frank Silver 
℅  Mrs. A. Chanslor 
2801 Banquos Trail 

Pensacola, FL 32503 
 

Our cell numbers are:  

Dale: 850-776-6410 
Frank: 850-619-7027 
We are doing well. 

 

We welcome new members to 

our congregation,  

Allen & Richel Moretsky and 

their son, David  

Strudel Sticks 

1 cup cold butter, cubed 

2 cups all-purpose flour 

1/2 cup sour cream 

1 egg, separated 

1 cup peach or apricot preserves, 

divided 

30 vanilla wafers, crushed 

1/2 cup flaked coconut 

20 pecan halves 

GLAZE: 

1/2 cup confectioners' sugar 

1/8 teaspoon vanilla extract 

2 to 3 teaspoons 2% milk 

In a large bowl, cut butter into 

flour until mixture resembles 

coarse 

crumbs. Combine sour cream and 

egg yolk; add to flour mixture, 

stirring with a fork to form a soft 

dough. Divide in half; wrap in 

plastic wrap. Refrigerate several 

hours or overnight. 
 

On a floured surface, roll each 

portion of dough into a 12-in. 

square. Spread with preserves. 

Combine crushed wafers and coco-

nut; sprinkle over preserves. 

Roll up jelly-roll style; seal seam. 

Place seam side down on a 

greased baking sheet. Cut width-

wise with a sharp knife three-

fourths of the way through dough 

every 1 in. Beat egg white until 

foamy; brush over pastry. Place a 

pecan half on each slice. 
 

Bake at 350° for 25-30 minutes or 

until golden brown. Combine the 

confectioner's sugar, vanilla and 

enough milk to achieve desired 

consistence; drizzle 

over pastries. Yield: 

2 pastries (10 serv-

ings each). 

Special Date and Time 

for Next  

Sisterhood Meeting 

Sunday, September 21 

11:00 am 

Box Lunch 

Details to follow  

via e-mail. 
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Educator’s Message:  

“Torah on Tap” Finds New Home at Old Hickory 
 

Join us on September 2nd for this month’s discus-

sion “School Curriculum and & Parental Choice.”  
 

Beginning in September, Torah on Tap will be moving to its 

new home at “Old Hickory Whiskey Bar,” 123 S. Palafox 

Pl. Located in the heart of downtown, (across from the 

Saenger Theater) Old Hickory offers a diverse selection of 

beverages and a sophisticated, low-key setting well-suited 

for the discussion-based nature of “Torah on Tap.” Owners 

Katie and Tony Garrett are excited to host our group and, 

in the coming months, will be offering us special drink spe-

cials and “whiskey tastings.” Temple Beth El thanks the 

ownership and management team at World of Beers for 

serving as gracious hosts for nearly two years. Torah on 

Tap is held the first Tuesday of the month. Schmoozing 

starts at 5:00 p.m. and study at 5:30 p.m.  

On Sunday, August 24 the School for Jewish Living welcomed 39 students and their families to a new year of Jewish edu-

cation at Temple Beth El. Smiles, hugs, and a sense of excitement filled the social hall as friends, students, and teachers 

reunited.  
 

I am thrilled to welcome back returning teachers Jan Suhrbier, Renee Eilen, and Rabbi Joel Fleekop as well as new teachers 

Summer Boyle and Hannah Zimmern. Both Summer and Hannah grew up at Temple Beth El, attended the School for Jew-

ish Living, became Bat Mitzvah, Confirmed, served as teaching assistants last year, and are leaders in PARTY (our NFTY 

chapter). Our congregation should take great pride in their dedication to Jewish life and their desire to pay it forward.  
 

We will continue to use the ISJL education program which consists of three components: curriculum, annual educator 

conference, and education fellow. This year our fellow is Lex Rofus. His first visit was Tues-Wed Aug 26-27.  During his 

time in Pensacola Lex met with our teachers, education committee, Rabbi Joel, and other members of the Temple com-

munity. 
 

NEW THIS YEAR: I am thrilled to share the news that we will be introducing Hebrew into our Sunday program in some 

exciting and innovative ways. This is based off of one of our STRATEGIC GOALS of including an element of Hebrew on  

Sundays, in addition to our weekly service and other experiences. In preschool the children will encounter Hebrew 

through song and dance. In grade K/1 children will be exposed to the Hebrew alphabet. In grades 2-4 students will learn 

“Hebrew Through Movement,” a language acquisition strategy in which students learn Hebrew by hearing and responding 

to basic Hebrew commands in a playful and meaningful way. The goal is to create a positive link to Hebrew, which stu-

dents will study in earnest during midweek Hebrew instruction. In grades 5-7 students will explore concepts of prayer  

(why we pray, types of prayers, the structure of a worship service, Jewish prayer spaces around the world...) as well as an 

in depth examination of primary holiday prayers and additional special blessings. 
 

May this coming year continue to 

be filled with smiles, hugs, and a 

sense of excitement.  

 

L’Shanah Tova,  

 

Andrea 

 

Remember your donations for Manna Food Bank during the High Holy Days! 

 

Movie and Selichot Service 

Saturday, September 20 at 7pm 
 

Join us as we mark the official beginning of the High Holy 

Day season with a special Selichot program and service. This 

year’s program, will feature the film “Sof HaOlam Smolah – 

Turn Left at the End of the World.” Set in southern Israel in 

the 1960’s this beautiful, award-winning film follows a Jewish 

family from India as it struggles with the challenges of adjust-

ing to life in a new country. “Turn Left at the End of the 

World” explores the themes of friendship, family, and disap-

pointment. Please note that the film includes adult themes 

and nudity and is intended for a mature audience. Following 

the program Selichot services will be held in the sanctuary. 

Services will begin at approximately 9pm. 
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September Calendar 

 

Temple Poker Night a Success…...Once Again!!! 
 

I just wanted to take this opportunity to thank everyone for making this year’s poker tourney a success. First I received 

more donations than ever from people who were not playing. I think we also had a record number of Temple members 

that played. As usual, Brian Finger from Fort Storage donated a Green Egg at cost. Chuck Lisner bought the Flat screen 

and pop-up grill at a discount. Danny Zimmern did a great turnkey job on the alcohol. Rodney, Steve Jurnovoy, and Janet 

and Chuck Kahn showed up early to set up. The Sisterhood came through with great food. (The mini roast beef sand-

wiches were fantastic). Lawrence was a great help. Julie Rayborn did a great job as the cocktail waitress, and many more 

contributed. Congratulations to Rhett Gross for finishing first and Rabbi Joel, the gunslinger from Reno, who finished 

Third. A good time was had by all, with the Temple netting $7700.  
 

Terry Gross, Chairman 

  1 2   

Torah on Tap 

5:00 

Old Hickory 

Whiskey Bar 

3 4 5 

Services 

Azalea Trace 

4:30 

TBE 6:00 

Followed by 

Potluck Dinner 

6 

7 

SJL 

9:00—12:15 

8 9 10 

Israel Trip  

Interest              

Meeting 

6:30 pm 

11 12 

Shabbat                  

Services 

7:00 pm 

13 

14 

SJL 

9:00—12:15 

15 16 17 18 

TBE Board 

Meeting 

5:30 pm 

19 

Shabbat                  

Services 

7:00 pm 

20 

Selichot                    

Program and 

Service 

7:00 pm 

21 

SJL 

9:00—12:15 

Sisterhood 

Luncheon 

11:00 am 

22 23 24 

Erev Rosh  

Hashanah 

8:00 pm 

25 

Rosh Hashanah 

10:00 am 

Luncheon 

1:00 pm 

Family Service 

and Tashlich 

2:30 pm 

26 

Shabbat                  

Services 

7:00 pm 

27 

28 

SJL 

9:00—12:15 

Kever Avoth 

Service 

TBE Cemetery 

1:00 pm 

29 30         
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September Birthdays 

1st       Sandra Nathan Moody 

2nd      Phil Levine 

3rd      Beverly Zimmern      

4th      Jordan Schilling 

         Marge Wein 

6th      Elaine Schwartz      

7th      Carol Kahn Parker 

 Iris Klein 

8th      Laura Dannheisser 

 Elliot Friedland 

12th     Sherlee Aronson 

14th     Chuck Kahn 

         Rachel Retzloff 

15th     Michele Erskine 

    Bryce Wein 

16th    Connie Greenhut 

 Erica Bernstein 

 Julie Segal 

19th     Don Needle 

 Danny Zimmern 

20th Deborah Lett 

21st     Penny Philips 

22nd    Brandon Buchalter 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

23rd Janine Retzloff 

         Maria Goldberg 

24th     Jeff Schwartz 

25th     Frances McMillan 

28th     Fred Vigodsky 

30th     Abigail Friedland 

 

September Anniversaries 

3rd      Melissa and Josh Hackel 

5th      Tammy and Matt  

 Dannheisser 

6th      Sherlee and Dave Aronson 

7th      Hynda and Steve Rome 

15th     Linda and Charles Liberis 

16th     Wendy and Chris Gummere 

25th     Cindy and Terry Gross 

 

 

Chai Discussion  Group 

Tuesday, September 16 

12 Noon 

  Temple Beth El 

   Brown Bag Lunch 

Topic:  To Be Announced 

Always Relevant & Interesting!!! 
 

 

                                                                                                                             

Global Day of Jewish 

Learning 

Sunday, November 16 

B’Nai Israel Congregation  

                           Heroes & Villains, Saints & Fools 

                            The People of the Book 

Federation Plans Events 

 

Save the Date!!! 

 

Matisyahu is coming to Vinyl  

Music Hall - 2 S. Palafox St. on 

Thursday, November 13 at 8 PM. 

He is an awesome Jewish   

songwriter and singer and  

specializes in Reggae style music.  

PJ Library Event 

Planned 
 

Pensacola Jewish  

Federation and PJ Library 

invite you to  

a Rosh Hashanah  

Celebration  

September 21, 2014  

Bayview Park  

Pavilions 3&4  

2pm until 4pm  

RSVP Nichole Friedland 

@ 850.512.8348 



 

                                                                                                                                                                   

 Reflect and Act                                                                                             Donations 
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Why did you join Temple Beth El?  Take just a moment to con-

sider your response.  Out of curiosity I asked this question di-

rectly to a small number of our members. As you read through 

some of the replies, you may begin to note a few common 

themes.  What are your thoughts? 
 

 A sense of obligation/commitment, connection to my religion 

as well as supporting the ability for others to have the same 

sense of connection 

 To give my son a Jewish education 

 To meet other Jews in Pensacola 

 Easy way to meet people with whom I have something in 

common 

 Would like my children to be raised with a sense of the tradi-

tions and teachings of Judaism 

 Owe it to the generations of Jews before me who suffered 

prejudice and violence simply for being Jewish.   

 Joined for more than just spiritual reasons.  We needed to be 

around others with the same values and beliefs.  Became our 

extended family. 

 Found my Jewish home when I converted to Judaism and love 

to work within it to make our “home” a better place. 

 Wanted our children to have a Jewish education 

 Synagogue life is synonymous with family.  It provides a con-

nection to a community of individuals who share a core set 

of values and traditions. 

 Judaism makes us better human beings. 

 My spouse had just converted to Judaism. It was a “new life” 

for our family. 

 Want my child to feel the same sense of Jewish identity that I 

feel.  Temple is the best place to help me instill proper mor-

als, ethics and sense of responsibilities. This congregation has 

always been open to interfaith couples. 

 Congregants made me feel a part of the community. 

 I’m Jewish first.  Membership was a priority. 

 Wanted to become a part of the Jewish community and 

my wife wanted to convert to Judaism. 

 Automatic decision. Family history.  Didn’t have to think 

about it. 

 Obligation, didn’t think about it.   Family would have dis-

owned me otherwise. 

 Temple Beth El stood for what I believed in and was a good 

place to worship our one God. 
 

Our Mission Statement reads:  “Temple Beth El is a vibrant, wel-

coming Reform Jewish congregation that embraces the enduring 

Jewish tenants of worship (Avodah), life-long study (Torah), social 

responsibility (Tikkun Olam) and community (Kehillah).”   Many of 

the above comments reflect this.  Show your pride in your Tem-

ple and in Judaism by becoming even more involved. In addition, 

let’s reach out to our Jewish neighbors who are yet unaffiliated to 

further enrich our congregation. We have something very good to 

share. 

 

Janet Kahn 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund: 

In memory of Susan Bear Leath from John and Ellen Walsh 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Jody, Wanda and Sarah Schlesinger 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Bill and Bev Zimmern 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Harold and Roberta Wittcoff 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Alan and Susan Sacks 
In memory of Catherine Parks from Harold and Roberta Wittcoff 
In memory of Donald Danly from Laura and Lyla Lazear 

In memory of Nathan Rickoff from Patrick and Olivia Emmanuel 
 

Temple Beth El General Fund: 
In memory of Bobby Kahn from Robert Hart, Jr. 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Robert and Karen Lavine 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Jane Starr Seligman 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Helen and Jurgen Ihns 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Morris and Sherri Soriano 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Robert and Patricia Silverman 

In memory of June Vigodsky Gross from Jeff and Deborah Buchalter 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Bert and Joyce Dannheisser 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Logan and Janet Schillilng 
In memory of Nathan Rickoff from Gastroenterology Associates  
In memory of Robert Gordon from Rick and Suzi Gordon 
 

Temple Beth El Renovation Fund: 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Dave and Sherlee Aronson 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Jane Kugelman 
In memory of Bobby Kahn from Jane Kugelman 
In memory of Jack Kichler from Jane Kugelman 

In memory of Susan Bear Leath from Jane Kugelman 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Frank and Dale Silver 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Zvi and Judith Salpeter 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Terry and Cindy Gross 
In memory of Susan Leath from Terry and Cindy Gross 
In memory of Susan Bear Leath from Mary Ann Long 

In memory of Robert Kahn from Mary Ann Long 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Alice Mark 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Albert and Iris Klein 

In memory of Mrs. Catherine Parks, Sandy Rosenthal's mother, from Bill 
and Bev Zimmern 
In memory of Dr. Nathan Rickoff from Randee and Colin Cope, Loren, 
Robert and Elizabeth Wolf 

In memory of Dr. Nat Rickoff Harry and Anita Kahn 
In memory of Dr. Nathan Rickoff from Jayne and Rick Nathans and family 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Mark and Virgina Hahn 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Ray and Carol Engel 
In memory of Nat Rickoff  from Don and Marnie Needle 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Dr. and Mrs. Andrew Tievsky and Family 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Robert and Joan Yidkin 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from James Leath 
In memory of Dr. Nat Rickoff from Arthur and Barbara Schonwald 

In memory of Catherine Parks from Charles and Janet Kahn 
 

Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund: 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Louis and Denise Rosenbloum 
In memory of Dr. Nat Rickoff from Jeff and Deborah Buchalter 
In memory of Susan Leath from Sydney McAbee 

In memory of Bobby Kahn from Sydney McAbee 

In memory of June Gross from Sydney McAbee 
In memory of Nat Rickoff from Sydney McAbee 
 

Jonathan Kahn Library Fund: 

In memory of Nat Rickoff from Charles and Janet Kahn 
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To be read on September 5 

Aug 30 Sam Isaacs 

 Silvia Rome 

 Pearl Zam 

 Charlene Yawitz 

         Eddie Yawitz 
Sep 1st    David Van Wezel 

 George O. Strickland III 

 Melvin A. Tiny Berlin 

 Sol Levy, Jr. 

2nd      Bertha Israel 

 Abe Levine 

 Herman Rothschild 

3rd      Samuel Abrams 

 Shirley Gates 

4th      Karen Braunstien 

5th      Florette Sommer Michael 

 Toney Dante 

 Sydney Beech 

 Louis Silver 

 Paul Lewis Storms 

 Gloria Montero 

 

To be read on September 12 

6th      Miriam Hertz 

 Hilda Miller 

 Judge Morey Sear 

7th      Charles Dante 

         Richard Curran 

 Neal Buddy Schwartz 

8th      Ida Jacobson 

         Lisa Shawyer 

         Karen Braunstien 

9th      Vivian Wagenheim 

 Helen Simon 

 Marian Guentner 

 

To be read on September 12, con’t.: 

10th     Terry Proctor 

 Sarah Hilsenroth 

         John Bruchmann 

 Felter Fleming 

11th      Sonia Ziv Ross 

         John Sims 

         Kurt Wassermann 

 

To be read on September 19 

13th     Herman Stein 

 Morris Krumbein 

 Aline King 

 Samuel L. Schwartz 

14th     Nellie Levy 

 Herman Simon        

 Milton Lewis Kahn 

 Ellen P. Cohan 

15th     Rudolf Back 

 Max Siegel 
 Israel Gitenstein 

 Fannie Schwartz 

 Sedonia Richman Goldberg 

 James Mayer 

17th     Jacob Cohen 

 Norman Van Wezel 

 Julia Foley 

18th     David Kohn 

19th     Gabriel Cohn 

   Frances Lischkoff 

 

To be read on September 26 

20th     Sam Rosenau 

         B.L. Gundersheimer 

21st     Lena Zimmern 

 Peggy Loeb Bear Frieberg 

 Sondra Ochs 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on September 26, con’t.: 

21st Alex Olson 

22nd    Steve Klein 

 Frank Richardson 

24th     Babe May 

 Lillian Mendes 

 Lillian Miller 

23rd     Charles Trum 

 Margarete Krigsman 

25th     Cathy Lipstein 

26th     Julia Goodman 

 Vincent Vidal 

 Randy Sacks 

 Bernice Hymans 

 

To be read on October 3 

27th     Peggy Merritt 

 Mrytle Tucker 

28th     Sam Sommer 

 Rose Steppach 
 Harvey Robles 

29th     John Holm 

 Helen Miller 

 Lillian Rosen 

30th     Leroy Gross 

 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                

 

Condolences are expressed to the 

family of  

Sandy and Myron Rosenthal on the 

passing of Sandy’s mother,  

Catherine Parks. 

May her memory be for a blessing. 

 

Z”l 



 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 

High Holy Day  

Schedule on  

Front Page 

 

9/2   Torah on Tap 

9/10 Israel Trip Mtg. 

9/20 Selichot  

             Program 

9/21 Sisterhood 

 Luncheon 

 11:00 am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith,  

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien,  

Proofreader 

 

Janet Kahn, 

Proofreader 
 

Rich Cacace, 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 
 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Matt Dannheisser 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Rich Cacace 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 

 Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Zvi Salpeter 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Rosh Hashanah begins at 

sunset on Wed., Sept. 24 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=rosh+hashanah&qs=IM&form=QBIR&qft=%2Bfilterui%3Aaspect-wide&pq=rosh+ha&sc=8-7&sp=1&sk=
http://www.bing.com/images/search?pq=apples+and+honey&sc=8-16&sp=-1&sk=&q=apples+and+honey&qft=+filterui:aspect-square&FORM=R5IR25

